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The March meeting of the Heidelberg Township Planning Commission was called to order by 
Chairman Larry Rohrbaugh at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, March 9, 2022.  Members present 
were Larry Rohrbaugh, Travis Laughman, Phil Marks, and Judy Tessem.  Also present were 
Kris Raubenstine, Mike Ritz, Adam Test, Jerald Crummy, Kyla Bull, Bruce Rogers, and Mike 
Myers.   
 
The minutes were approved as read.   
 
Kris Raubenstine appeared regarding the Trolley Road situation and Signage.  He 
represented Andrew and Michelle Warehime who have expressed an interest in assuming 
responsibility for Trolley Road because of the frequency of vehicular accidents and the state 
of disrepair of the road. They propose gates at either end of Trolley Road to prevent public 
access and are willing to create a cul-de-sac at the intersection of Jacob’s Mill Road and 
Trolley Road to be used as a turnaround.  The Commissioners agreed to entertain the 
proposal and to research the legal considerations.  A vehicle count was also recommended. 
 
Jerald Crummy and Kyla Bull introduced Bruce Rogers who is the new Director of Operations 
at Bright Life at Hanover Recovery.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Judy Tessem 
 
 


